SESSION OF 2003

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2118

As Recommended by House Committee on
Transportation

Brief*

HB 2118 pertains to antique vehicle license plates issued prior to
1921. Unlike plates issued in 1921 and thereafter, plates issued from
1913 to 1920 were not embossed with the year of expiration. This bill
would allow the display on an antique vehicle of a Kansas license plate
issued the same year the vehicle was manufactured. The bill also
would remove the requirement of notary certification on assignments of
title for antique vehicles.

The bill would take effect from and after its publication in the
Kansas Register.

Background

Representative Bob Bethell and a Topeka resident testified in
support of the bill. No opponents presented testimony to the House
Transportation Committee.

The Department of Revenue indicates that the bill would have no
fiscal effect on its operations or on state revenues. The Department
reports the number of 1921 or earlier vehicles is small and would not
create administrative problems.

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at
http://www.ksleqislature.org/klrd




